
Pax Christi Pastoral Council
Tuesday August 22, 2017
Minutes

Attendees: Fr. Will Thompson, Fr. Jonathan Fasnacht, Tim Shea, Alexis Zaccariello, 
Matt Klebe, Art Dunne, Brian Button, Morgan Hull, Monica Sieg, Teresa Silker, and 
Joyce Lehman

Updates:   Tim Shea
 Amelia has resigned from staff to take a teaching position and her position is 

currently open.  
 Jessica has accepted the position for Children’s Faith Formation.  
 Father Chinnappa has received a news assignment as Pastor: Holy Trinity in 

Rolling Stone, St, Mary in Minneiska and St. Peter and Paul in Minnesota City.
 18th Ave road project will be starting in Sept-Dec and again April -Nov.  You will 

not be able to access Pax Christi from the North on 18th.  50th and 55th Street 
access will be closed too.

 Church census is done every quarter.  We pay a tax on everyone.  We currently 
have 1640 households.

 Purchased 2 new AC units for office.
 We are in the 8th week of the fiscal year and are 7% ahead of revenue collection 

from last year, There has been a 4% increase in budget, We are 2 ½% ahead on 
budget.

 Stewardship homily Sept 16, 17
 Every member will be receiving a copy of the Stewardship Book by Sept 14.  

Continuing Business:
 Ministry Day and donut Sunday are September 10, 2017
 October 1st will be the Donut Sunday welcome for new parishioners.  Tim will 

communicate new members to Matt by Sept 5 so he or Barb can call. 
 Mission and Vision Committee will meet on Aug. 29th at 7pm in Youth Center to 

share what has been done and what needs to be done.  All are welcome to join.  

New Business:
 Officers for the coming year will be as follows.

o First Officer: Matt Klebe
o Second Officer: Art Dunne
o Secretary: Alexis Zaccariello

Open Forum:
Evangelization Tool: Joyce and Fr. Jon presented on Alpha.com a program that 
invites people of all backgrounds, from inside and outside our Parish community, to 
gather in a small group setting to learn about Jesus.  This excellent tool is an 
opportunity of renewal for the entire parish.  The Pastoral Council should consult 
the website and come to the next meeting with ideas on possible implementation.



Thank you notes: Pete will write to Bernie Buehler for yard work 

Next Meeting: September 19th at 7:00
Bernard will present on the possibility of his home parish in the Congo being our 
sister parish.  
Council members come prepared to talk about Alpha.com


